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THERE WILL BE NO ISSUE OF THE HAWKSWORTH HERALD NEXT WEEK DUE TO A SCHOOL WEBSITE UPDATE   
 
Class News 
 
Class 1 
Class 1 have started investigating a new continent of Antarctica this week. We have listened to the story Lost 
and Found, made lost posters to describe the penguin we found and helped penguins escape from icebergs. 
 
We have thought about internet safety on Internet Safety Day and know we must always ask an adult if 
something seems strange on our iPads. 
 
We had a great afternoon on Wednesday when we had lots of adults join us for stay and play, we enjoyed 
sharing some of our favourite activities with our parents and grandparents. 
 
Please could parents remember to sign reading diaries when you have heard your child read and also sign 
spelling books so that we know you have had a look at spelling quiz results. Thank you! 

Mrs Malir, Mrs Williamson and Miss Ainsworth 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Class 2 
This week we have been planning and writing our own story. We all created our own characters which were 
unique. There were some fantastic characters including Strong Steve and Dizzy Daisy. The children then 
planned an adventure story discussing how their character became unique, how they felt about it, a problem 
and a resolution.  
In maths, year one have been learning about ordering numbers within 100, finding one more and one less 
of a number and partitioning numbers into tens and ones. Year two have been focusing on tally charts and 

Stay and Play  



pictograms. The year two children created their own pictogram and tally chart from the data they collected 
in the class. In art, the children enjoyed painting their clay leaf with Mrs Gallagher.  
 
This week has been Safer Internet Week so we have been discussing how to keep ourselves safe online. We 
created our own avatar, username and password to ensure we stay anonymous to strangers. Have a great 

weekend Class 2.  Miss Ward, Miss Armitage and Miss Ainsworth 

 
Class 3 
Class 3 enjoyed learning about 'Safer Internet Day’, we did age rating quizzes, gaming scenarios and lots of 
discussions about being safe online.  As it's also been Mental Health Awareness Week, we have thought 
about how to take care of ourselves and focus on the importance of sleep. We made mental health 
awareness posters in computing to show things you can do to take care of yourself (you can see these on 
your child's Purple Mash.)  
 
We have continued our Science topic of 'Light' and had a great lesson exploring how shadows behave. We 
finished with making a ‘torchlight in a bag’ activity which everyone thoroughly enjoyed.  
 
We have done some more amazing art this week. Again, following the direction of our artist this term- 
Georgia O'Keeffe. We sketched a bull skull, using pencils and shading. I can't wait to display some in class. 
 
Well done all of Class 3 for working so hard all week, especially on their assessments. They have written 

some wonderful disasters stories! Mrs Metcalfe, Mrs Dowling and Mr Cleghorn 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class 3 Library session 

Class 3 Art  

Class 3 Science  



Class 4 
Class 4 have had another jam-packed week. In Geography, we have been learning about Extreme Earth, 
focussing this week on extreme types of weather and the devastation they can cause in a short amount of 
time. We watched a fantastic news report created by Joey, aka Patricia - the Oklahoma news correspondent 
- which was informative with an added touch of humour! On Tuesday, we had the second Teams call with 
the Antarctica expedition crew, live onboard The Agulhas II, on their way to search for Shackleton’s 
Endurance. In DT, we have continued making out Art boxes for the ALPT art exhibition. We made the boxes 
using dowel rods, cutting them to size with a hacksaw and fixing into shape with a glue gun. Mrs Oliver was 
impressed with the levels and concentration and how safety conscious everyone was. Underpinning all this 
was a 'mock SATs' week - papers have been marked and will be looked at together next week.  

Mrs Oliver and Mrs Gallagher   

 
 
BAKE SALE - A message from the School Council! 
Please could we remind everyone that we would like to hold a Bake Sale on Wednesday 16th and Thursday 
17th February during playtime. If you can donate any cakes/biscuits/buns to sell, we would be really grateful. 
Please drop any donations off by Tuesday 16th February, remembering not to include nuts and to label them 
with a full list of ingredients. Any money raised will be used to purchase new equipment for playtimes. 

Thank you! 

 
 
      
       Star pupils   
  

 
 
 
 
 

Class 1 Billy C for reading lots at home.     

Class 2 Molly S for trying so hard with her 
reading and making good progress. 

    

  Class 3 Jasper S Class 3 Charlotte W 

  Class 4 Romano R-S Class 4  Ruby B 

 
 

Class 1 Danny F - for working really well on his poster of a lost penguin. 

Class 2 Archie M - for always trying his best in every lesson. 

Class 3 Isabella H - for consistent effort and bravery in swimming. 

Class 4 Charlotte M - for being a caring, considerate pupil - always looking out for others. 

READING 

STARS 



Handwriting Stars  
 
 
 

 
House points               Attendance (Leeds Target 97%)     
 

House  Points Class % 

Eagles 46 Class 1 93.29% 

Falcons 67 Class 2 95.24% 

Vultures 78 Class 3 94.06% 

Condors  87 Class 4 95.68% 

  
Goldilocks and the Three Bears  
We are very proud of Willow who has been treading the boards again in Goldilocks and the Three Bears. 
Willow would like to thank all her friends and family who came along to support her! Below are photos of 
Willow and her fellow cast members.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Reading at Hawksworth  
Research shows that a child who reads every day does better at every stage of their education.  
Have you heard your child read this week?  
Why read for 20 minutes at home? 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Class 1 Hannah McD for beautiful, neat handwriting. 

Class 2 Carly J for always trying her best to improve her handwriting. 



Well done Class 3 and Class 4 for increasing your usage of Century at home – keep it up!  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Community News  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Safeguarding  
At Hawksworth CE Primary School, the welfare of our children is of paramount importance to all members 
of our community, and safeguarding is a key responsibility for everyone.  
 
Our safeguarding team is currently: 
  
Mr D. Norris (Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead) 
Mrs Stefanie Oliver (Assistant Headteacher and Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead) 
Mrs Sonya Gallagher (HLTA, Learning Mentor and Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)  
Mrs J. Archdale  (Safeguarding Governor) 
 
Diary Dates  

Spring 2 2022 (5 weeks) 
Date                                                                          Time                             Event 

Monday 28th February 2022  All day Training Day 3 School closed to children 

Wednesday 9th March 2022  All day Expressive Arts Day  

Wednesday 23rd March 2022  3.30pm – 4.45pm Parents’ Evening 

Thursday 24th March 2022 3.30pm – 7.00pm Parents’ Evening 

Friday 1st April 2022 9.15am Easter Service (at school)  

Summer 1 2022 (6 weeks) 
Date                                                                         Time                             Event 

Wednesday 27th April 2022 2.15pm -3.15pm Class 1 Reading Workshop  

WB Monday 9th May  
(finish 12th May 2022)  

 Key Stage 2 SATs  

Wednesday 18th May 2022   Outdoor Education Day  

Summer 2 2022 (7 weeks) 
Date                                                                         Time                             Event 

Monday 13th June 2022 1.15pm – 3.00pm Sports Day  

Wednesday 15th June 2022 2.15pm -3.15pm Class 1 Stay and Play 

Monday 20th June 2022 1.15pm – 3.00pm Sports Day Reserve  

Monday 18th July 2022  Reports to parents 

Tuesday 19th July 2022   Leavers’ Awards  

Wednesday 20th July 2022  Leavers’ Production  

Monday 25th July 2022  All day Training Day 4 

Tuesday 25th July 2022 All day Training Day 5  

 
 

Kind regards 

Mr Dale Norris  BA (Hons) QTS 

Headteacher 
 
 

 


